

My supervisor, Alberto Pantoja, continued to engage in unlawful retaliation against me, since I (and every ARS woman research scientist working for him) had filed complaints against him in an attempt to stop his unlawful harassment, discrimination, and retaliation against women. 


-  The position description of ARS technicians DOES NOT PROHIBIT co-authorship. 


-  My tech had a Master's degree in science and 
was an accomplished writer who met all 
of the journal's criteria for authorship.


-  I provided all of the proper justifications that were required for co-authorship by ARS.

















My supervisor ultimately carried out his (unethical and unlawful) threat against me by lowering the rating on my annual appraisal. 








-  It would be unethical for me (and in fact, any scientist) to submit a manuscript to a peer-reviewed journal without including the names 
of all the legitimate co-authors who had
contributed to the work.

















